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Question: 

If a vertical duct passing through multiple storeys with fire-rated floor assemblies is 
provided with fire dampers or (where required) smoke/fire dampers at floor levels, is the 
duct still required to be fire-separated from the floor areas?  
 

 

 
Interpretation: 
 
No. 
 
Sentence 3.6.3.1.(1) requires a fire separation between a vertical service space and adjacent 
floor areas.  The BCBC defines vertical service space as: 
 

 
 

The purpose of the fire separation required by Sentence 3.6.3.1.(1) is to maintain an 
acceptable floor-to-floor fire separation where a service passes through an opening in the 
floor (there may be other situations where the service within the space requires protection, 
such as some emergency conductors, but those situations are not addressed by this 
interpretation).  Where there is no shaft around the duct, there is no vertical service space.  
In that case, fire dampers or smoke/fire dampers installed as per Subsection 3.1.8. may be 
installed to maintain the floor fire separations. 


